	
	 
	 

	
	
	 

	
	 
	 

	
	
TO OUR MEMBERS - - -   Newsletter 9      December 4, 2006
                                                                                     
GRAN MUTUAL WATER COMPANY - Report of the Board 

Finances Update:

Our last newsletter dated September 22 reported almost $550,000 had been raised. There were 37 lots or members that paid in full ($370,000). Some funds were from MIK’s  $100,000 and partial payments made up the rest.  We have had more assessment payments and we have paid to drill and develop the well.  At this point, there is about $375,000 remaining in the improvement account from the assessment.  
The number of people who have not responded to the assessment has gone from 23 to 10.  Eight members have responded that they will make payments but have not done so.  Water cut off notices for non-response and non-payment will be mailed this week.  Many of the members are on some kind of payment plan. The Board wants to encourage the non-payers to begin payments. 
Thanks to everyone who has helped us reach this point. 

New Well Update:
The standing water level is 428 feet.  The specific capacity is 44 gal/foot.  This is a measure of how much water can be produced for a foot drop in water level.  This rate is 33% higher than the old well.  We could pump over 500 gal/minute, if desired.  The nature of the well is that it is drilled through fractured rock.  The water is in cracks in the rock.  The well is equipped with a submerged pump located near the bottom of the well which will pump 325 gallons per minute.
The contractor has finished installing the concrete slab around the well casing and a slab for the chlorine injection equipment.  They are going to sterilize the well, flush after sterilization, and take water samples to the lab for testing.  After that they will empty the retention pond and, as weather permits, backfill the pond and move the temporary fencing. 
Address change:

Notice that Gran Mutual Water Company has a new mailing address.  Send payments and correspondence to the above new post office address.
Gran Mutual Water Company,            P. O. Box   1495,                        Chico,   CA   95927
Consumer Confidence Report:

This is a notice on water quality required by the Public Health Department.  This report is to be mailed to all the water system members annually.  Your copy of this notice is included with this newsletter mailing.
More about this report can be found at the web site: 

http://www.dhs.ca.gov/ps/ddwem/technical/dwp/swsinformation.htm 
Gran Mutual’s water has met all test requirements and this report, from Monarch Labs, confirms the high quality of our water. 

===============================================
Annual Meeting Announcement: 

The date of the annual meeting was set for Thursday, February 15, at 6:30 pm at the Matson and Isom conference room located at 3013 Ceres Ave, Chico.
This will be the annual meeting with an election of officers.  A ballot and mailing in early January is planned.  Please tell an existing Board member if you are interested in being on the Board or helping with the projects.
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